BURNSVILLE TOWN COUNCIL
Regular Meeting — Tuesday, December 7, 2017

On December 7, 2017, the Burnsville Town Council, with members Mayor Theresa Coletta, Judy
Buchanan, Russell Fox, Bunnie Mclntosh, and Shannon Peterson present, held a regular meeting in the
Burnsville Town Hall. Also in attendance were town staff members Brian Buchanan, Leslie Crowder, Jon
England, Chad Fox, Jeanne Martin and Ronnie Tipton; and visitors Lucy Doll, Gary Peterson, Ron Powell,
Wendy Reid, and others. The Mayor, who presided, stated that the purpose of the meeting was to
conduct regular business for the month of December, 2017.

=  Public Comment — Wendy Reid signed up to speak during the period set aside for public comment,
but she advised she would email her concerns in lieu of speaking.

= Adoption of Agenda — Judy Buchanan moved to adopt the agenda. Shannon Peterson seconded the
motion, which carried.

= Consideration of Minutes — Available for review were minutes from the following meetings:
a. Regular meeting held November 2, 2017
b. Special meeting held November 28, 2017 - (The mayor advised that the minutes circulated via
email to Council prior to the meeting were later revised to expand discussion and provide
clarification regarding a recent contract with the Yancey County School Board. A copy of the
revised minutes was available for review and approval at this meeting)
c. Closed session held November 28, 2017

Shannon Peterson moved to adopt the minutes of the aforesaid meetings (a) and (c) as written and
(b) as revised. Bunnie Mclntosh seconded the motion, which carried.

=  Planning Board Report — No Planning Board meetings were held in the past month; no report was
available.

= Sunshine List Application — Council reviewed a proposed form that could be used by individuals
expressing interest in subscribing to the town’s “sunshine list.” The form was developed in
accordance with state law, and requires annual renewal so the list is kept current. Russell Fox
moved to approve the form and its use as described. The motion was seconded by Shannon

Peterson and unanimously approved.

= Meeting Action Report — Council discussed the possible need for a “Meeting Action Report,” which
is a meeting summary used by previous council members. The Mayor said she felt the report was
repetitious and allowed no opportunity for correction, as it was created directly after meetings,
before Council could review and approve/disapprove of the content. Councilors generally agreed
that the public record should be accurate, as in the case of approved minutes. One request for
continuation of the “Meeting Action Report” has been received from the public. Bunnie Mcintosh
moved to discontinue the practice of creating a “Meeting Action Report.” The motion was seconded
by Theresa Coletta and carried.
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= Mayor's Administrative Report

a. SEARCH Minutes and Update — Minutes from SEARCH (Sustaining Essential and Rural
Community Healthcare) were available for review. The Mayor advised that regular meetings of
this group are held the first Tuesday of every month. She and the County Manager will be
representing Yancey County and Burnsville as one unit at a meeting next week with legislators
on the healthcare issue. Mayor Coletta stressed that the Town will need to keep up with this
group’s activities.

b. Discussion of Administrative Authority — Mayor Coletta explained how the previous Council
allowed her to assume administrative authority, such as in grant-seeking, etc. Referring to the
School of Government’s procedure manual, she advised that mayors in towns without managers
generally assume administrative responsibilities and said she has not engaged in any activities
without Council knowledge. Commenting that the practice of conferring administrative
authority to the Mayor has worked pretty well in the past, Judy Buchanan moved to continue
the practice. Bunnie Mclntosh seconded the motion, which carried.

c. Discussion of Newly Adopted Grievance Policy — The Mayor advised that a component of our
newly adopted Personnel Policy is an updated Grievance Policy, replacing one that was
confusing at best. Council involvement is now at the end of the process.

d. Christmas Caroling on the Square — Friday December 8" at 5:30 p.m.

e. Christmas Dinner — Thursday, December 14" at 6:00 p.m. — Pig and Grits. This event is for the
benefit of employees, Council, and immediate family members.

= Department Updates:
a. Administration —Jeanne Martin, Town Clerk/Tax Collector

1. Pursuant to GS 105-369(a), Tax Delinquent Report dated December 5, 2017 was provided as
an update of uncollected revenues. A variety of collection efforts are underway, with every
delinquent account receiving attention.

2. Ataxrelease is being sought for Mountain Energy Corporation, Tax Account #2135. The
property has been sold and is now assessed and taxed to Southeast Energy. Judy Buchanan
moved to release the aforesaid taxes. Theresa Coletta seconded the motion, which carried.

3. Holiday Schedule for Town Employees — Councilors learned that the existing policy on
holidays is somewhat confusing and changing the policy to follow state holiday guidelines as
they relate to the annual calendar would be helpful. There would be no change to the
number of holidays available each year. Judy Buchanan moved to revise the Personnel
Policy to make the aforesaid change. Theresa Coletta seconded the motion, which carried.

4. Finance Issues:

a) The Budget vs. Actual dated December 4, 2017 was furnished to Council.

b. Fire Department — No report in the absence of Chief Niles Howell.
1. Status of Property
2. Operations

c. Police Department - Chief Brian Buchanan reported:
1. Council reviewed the department’s activity log for the month of November, 2017
2. The Christmas parade went well, with no incidents.
3. Staff participated in the Shop with a Cop event again this year.

d. Public Works Department — Public Works Director Ronnie Tipton reported:
1. An activity log was available for review.

e ————
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